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October 30, 2019 

 

Residents of Fowler Street and North Pine Street 

 

Re: Update on Construction Schedule, Fowler Street Final Paving  

 

This notice has been prepared to inform you that the contractor plans to return to the jobsite and complete the project, 

which includes final paving final paving of Fowler Street, as follows:  

 

Friday, November 1, 2019 

Contractor will be on site to remove and lower manhole covers and valve boxes to facilitate road work.   

 

November 4, 2019 to November 8, 2019 

Contractor will strip and remove all asphalt on Fowler Street, rough and fine grade the gravel sub-base, and install binder 

pavement.  The work is expected to take four days, the sequencing and specific days of activity will be weather 

dependent.  During this period of work (Monday to Friday), the activity will prevent cars from entering or leaving 

Fowler Street driveways during working hours of 7:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. If residents need to use their cars during the 

day this week, vehicles must be moved out of driveway by 7:00 a.m. each morning and be parked elsewhere on a different 

street.   

 

November 11, 2019 to November 15, 2019 

Contractor will raise all manhole covers and valve boxes above the binder pavement grade, and will install surface 

pavement.  The sequencing and specific days this activity will occur is weather dependent and has not be finalized.  

During this period of work, the activity will prevent cars from entering or leaving Fowler Street driveways during 

working hours of 7:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Residents will be notified a day in advance when this activity will occur.  If 

residents need to use their cars on the days that major construction activity is taking place, vehicles must be moved out of 

driveway by 7:00 a.m. the morning of proposed work and be parked elsewhere on a different street.   

 

Fowler Street will be open for parking at night and North Pine Street will be open for parking during both day and night. 

Police details will be present to facilitate vehicular and pedestrian traffic management.  If you have any special needs or 

need assistance, contact the resident engineer (Tom Duffy at 978-973-6538) or contractor (N. Granese & Sons) on site.     

 

We apologize in advance for any inconvenience you may incur during this process.  The City appreciates your patience 

and forbearance during this project.  If you have any questions, or require additional information, please call my office at 

the number above. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
David H. Knowlton, PE: City Engineer/DPS Director 


